
 

Suffolk Tree Warden Network C.I.O. 
 

Members’ Inaugural Annual General Meeting (AGM) 
Saturday 14th June 11.00 – 13.00 

Butley Village Hall: 45, Mill Lane, Butley, Woodbridge, IP12 3PA 
 
 
1. Attending:  Alan Miller, Andrew Goodhall, Angie Gilson, Ben Robinson, Christine 

Fisher Kay, Claire Macaulay, Claire Thurlow, Clare Durrant, Colin Lay, Danny 
Thorrington, Wendy Thorrington, David Appleton, David Wright, Denise Faulkner, Diana 
Hunt, Elinor Wombwell, Elizabeth Aldred, Fe Morris, Frankie Turner, Gabriel Ellenburg, 
Graham Pettingale, Graham Pleasants, Hannah Alred, Ian Dicker, Janet Spencer, Janice 
Frost, John Fisher, John Russell, Michele Russell,  Natalie Clifton, Patti Seaward, Perry 
Penn, Peta Hillier, Rachel Kellett, Richard Frost, Richard Parmee, Roger Worboys, 
Sonya Exton, Tim Outlaw. 
 

2. Apologies: Juliet Hawkins, Julia Groves, Malcolm Huggins, Tim Broughton, David 
Taylor, Kirk Brown, Julian Roughton. Peter Funnell, Tim Cutler, Harry Hoblyn, Anne 
Westover, Angela and Adrian Wilson, Ken Jackson, Rupert Bentley Walls, Carol 
Williamson, Martin Seeley, Tracy Gleeson, Henry Driver, Paul Read, Colin Hawes, 
Dudley Watson, Alistair Graham Kerr, Duncan Skeels. 

 
 

3. Minutes of the 2023 pre-CIO STWN AGM Minutes (Attached to confirmation email). 
Circulated with AGM paperwork.  But since we became a CIO, doesn’t require approval. 
 
 

4. Guest presentation:  Suffolk Verges Project.  Tim Outlaw, SCC Ecologist 
- see powerpoint presentation 

 
 
5. Reports and Accounts: see separate Reports & Accounts 

 
- Chair of the Trustee’s Report   Richard Frost 
 
- Treasurer’s Report     John Russell 
 
 

6.  Retirement of Trustees:  All Trustees were required to retire from office at the first 
AGM of the CIO.  
 
The Trustees standing for reappointment are Richard Frost, Colin Lay, Feadora Morris, and 
Graham Pleasants, and members were invited to endorse them:  This was unanimously 
agreed by a show of hands. 
 
 
 
 
 Close of formal business / Comfort break & light refreshments 
 
 
 



 

Presentations 
 
 
Project between SBIS & STWN mapping Suffolk's ancient and veteran trees  - 
see Powerpoint presentation 

Hannah Alred, Biological Records 
Officer (GIS)(SBIS) 
 

 
 
STWN Updates:  see individual Powerpoint presentations  
 
 
- Google Workspace & Form to scope future tree demand   

Graham Pleasants, Trustee 
&Technology Projects Lead  

 
 
- Native Black Poplar Project    David Appleton, Leadership Team &  

Native Black Poplar Project Lead 
 
 
- 2 Fields Tree Nursery    Ben Robinson, Tree Nurse   

 
 

 
- Members’ Welcome Pack   Frankie Turner, Consultant Ecologist 
 


